
Northern High School Band 
March 21, 2017 

Project Proposal: Band Tower 

 

 

Background  

The previous band tower was not compliant with safety standards and was removed at the end of last 

marching season. The tower is an integral component to running an effective marching band program. This 

proposal is for a new, permanent band tower structure that meets all code and safety regulations. 

 

Objectives 

 Enclosed band tower that has two levels of viewing and a first level storage area. 

 Storage space on the first level of the tower can be used year round. 

 First level entry. Doors locked with key or electronic code. 

 Move electric box on light inside the tower. 

 Run electricity to the band tower for charging and running electronic equipment. 

 

 

Scope  

The end result will be a permanent structure that will be aesthetically consistent with the other storage 

areas/sheds on NYCSD property (i.e.- the shed at the softball field). The band tower would be used 

primarily by the Northern Marching Band, with limited access to other school activities and endeavors as 

needed (viewing area for cross-country coaches, pictures on the field for NES, MS, and HS, etc.). 

 

Timeframe  

     Description of Work Start and End Dates 

Phase One Introductory Meeting … 

Phase Two Approval Process with NYCSD … 

Phase Three Draft blueprints, secure permits and materials for 
project, set date for build 

… 

Phase Four Construct Tower … 

 

Project Budget  

     Description of Work Anticipated Costs 

Phase One Engineering costs, permits, etc. Donated by Cor Construction 

Phase Two Approval Process with NYCSD N/A 

Phase Three Secure materials, set date Donated by Lobar Inc., Lobar 
Associates, and ECI 

Phase Four Construct Tower Donated by Lobar Inc., Lobar 
Associates, ECI 

 Total  $   0.00
 

 

Key Stakeholders  

Client         Northern High School Marching Band 

Sponsor Daryl Balseiro, band director 

Project manager Michael Smith, parent coordinator 
 

Monitoring and Evaluation- To be discussed per NYCSD policy. 


